

Ministry of Home Affairs P.O. Box 174 MASERU – 100 Lesotho

27 May, 2021

Airlink Regional Manager Maseru-100 Lesotho

Dear Sir/Madam

## RE: VERIFICATION OF RESIDENCE PERMITS FOR FOREIGNERS INTENDING TO TRAVEL TO LESOTHO

The above subject matter bears reference.

Due to the problem the Department of Immigration is currently experiencing of some travelers coming into Lesotho through the Moshoeshoe I International Airport, with fraudulently acquired Visas/Permits, you are requested to inform your clients who have permits that they are to send copies of their passports with residence permits for verification two weeks before departing from their respective countries.

This is to avoid unnecessary inconvenience the travelers have to endure of waiting at the airport while verification processes are underway. Should anyone come unverified they will be returned at the airport and the department will not take responsibility for their return hence the emphasis on verification of their documents.

Your usual cooperation on this matter is highly appreciated.

Such copies can be emailed at director.immigration @gov.ls

Yours Faithfully

M. MÖTŜOANAKABA (Ms) DIRECTOR IMMIGRATION Cc: P.S. Home Affairs
Director Civil Aviation